
Department of Planning and Budget 
2021 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB2280 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Davis 

 

3.  Committee: Education 

 

4. Title: Governing boards of public institutions of higher education; State Board for 

Community Colleges. 

 

5. Summary:   Requires the governing board of each public institution of higher education and 

the State Board for Community Colleges to provide on their websites publicly available 

contact information for each board member, including each board member's email address, to 

ensure access by the public and for the timely sharing of comprehensive information between 

the public and board members. The bill directs the State Council of Higher Education for 

Virginia to conduct a review of compliance with the bill and issue a report of its findings to 

the General Assembly by November 1, 2021. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary. See Item 8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  It is anticipated that institutions could comply with this legislation 

without incurring any costs. Any costs to the State Council of Higher Education for Virginia 

associated with the compliance review could be absorbed. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Public institutions of higher 

education, the State Council of Higher Education for Virginia. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None.  


